# John Haas (1879-1936)

Name: John Haas 1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,22,23,24,25,26,27,28,29,30,31,32,33,34,35,36,37,38

Sex: Male Custom Id: ID0466

Father: Heinrich Haas (1846-1904)
Mother: Caroline Whetstone (1849-1928)
Spouse: Nora Mae Fine (1880-1956)



John Haas, c. 1920, age 41

# **Individual Events and Attributes**

Son:

Birth: 26 Oct 1879

Tiffin Township, Defiance, Ohio, United States 19,20,21,22,23,24,26,27,30,31,32,33,34,38,39,40,41,42,43,44

- Date of Birth: 26 Oct 1879 [1] [5] [6] [7]
- Date of Birth: 28 Oct 1879 [4]
- Date of Birth: Oct 1879 [10]
- Date of Birth: 1 Oct 1879 [3]

- Place of Birth: Tiffin Township, Defiance County, Ohio [1]

- Place of Birth: Defiance, Ohio [8]

- Place of Birth: Fulton County, Ohio [3] [4] [5] [6] [7] [9]

- Place of Birth: Ohio [2] [10]

- Age 20 (1910) [10] - Age 30 (Dec 1909) [8] - Age 43 (28 Dec 1922) [9] - Age 57 (31 Oct 1936) [11]

# SourceList

[1] DB Online, Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003, Doc5015.pdf
 [2] Death Certificate, Charles Weiland Haas, ID1199, Doc5488.pdf

[3] Military Record, Doc1510.pdf

[4] Death Certificate, John Haas, Doc3679.pdf[5] DB Online, Ohio County Births, 1841-2003

[6] Death Certificate, Corma Lucretia Haas, Doc5070pdf

[7] 1880 US Census, Henry Haas, Doc3781.pdf

[8] Birth Certificate, Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, Doc5489.pdf

[9] Birth Certificate, John Haas, Jr., ID0476, Doc5569.pdf

[10] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf

[11] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf



Headstone, John & Nora Haas



Headstone for John Haas

Residence: 26 Oct 1879 (age 0) Tiffin Township, Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>31</sup>
Marital Status: Jun 1880 (age 0) single; Tiffin Township, Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>24</sup>

Son: 8 Jun 1880 (age 0) John Haas appeared in the census in the household of Heinrich Haas

and Caroline Whetstone on 8 June 1880 in Tiffin Township, Defiance,

Ohio, United States.

Occupation: 1900 (age 20-21) Factory laborer; Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>34,45</sup>
Residence: 1900 (age 20-21) 814 Harrison St., Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>28</sup>
Marital Status: Jun 1900 (age 20) Single; Defiance, Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>34</sup>

Jun 1900 (age 20)

Single; Defiance, Ohio, United States<sup>34</sup>
1900 (age 20-21)

John Haas appeared in the census in the household

John Haas appeared in the census in the household of Heinrich Haas and Caroline Whetstone in 1900 in 814 Harrison St., Defiance,

Defiance, Ohio, United States.

Occupation:

1906 (age 26-27)

-; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>5,6,38</sup>

- Began Employment: Calc 1906 [30 years employment, 1936-30 = 1906) [1]
- Employee at Ball Brothers Company [1]
- President of the Mutual Aid Society at Ball Brothers Company (1936) [1]
- Foreman at Ball Brothers Company (1936) [1]

#### **Source List:**

[1] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf (O/A)

\_\_\_\_\_

# **Ball Brothers Company**:

#### Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

#### Coordinates:

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)
- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

#### Notes:

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Occupation:

1907 (age 27-28)

-; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>25</sup>

Address: Hemingray Glass Company Employer: Hemingray Glass Company [1]

#### SourceList:

[1] 190701908 Muncie City Directory, Doc5528.pdf

\_\_\_\_\_

# **Hemingray Glas Company**:

Occupation: Occupation: Misc.:

2 Dec 1909 (age 30) 22 Apr 1910 (age 30) 28 Aug 1912 (age 32) Laborer; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>21</sup>

Block Maker in pot factory; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>32</sup> Informant on Death Certificate of son, Charles Weiland; Delaware

County, Indiana, United States<sup>20</sup>

Occupation:

frm 1913 to 1936 (age 33-57)

Employee; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States 4.8.9.10.11.12.13.15.22.33.40.44.46.47.48

- Works Ball Brothers [1] [4, p 396] -
- Machinist, Ball Brothers [2, page 371]
- Clay Worker Ball Brothers [3, page 381]
- Foreman, Ball Brothers (1921) [5, page 361] [7] [10]
- Foreman [6, p 366] [8, p 301] [9]

# Source List

- [1] 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory, Doc5530.pdf, page 378
- [2] 1915 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5531.pdf
- [3] 1917-1918 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5532.pdf, page 1017
- [4] 1919-1920 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5533.pdf
- [5] 1921-1922 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5534.pdf
- [6] 1923-1924 Muncie City Directory, Doc5535.pdf
- [7] 1925-1926 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5538.pdf, page 292
- [8] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf [9] 1934-1935 Emerson Muncie Directory, Doc5543.pdf, p 269
- [10] Birth Certificate, John Haas, Jr., ID0476, Doc5569.pdf

\_\_\_\_\_

# **Ball Brothers Company**:

# Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

# Coordinates:

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)
- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

#### Notes:

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Military Service: 12 Sep 1918 (age 38) WW 1 Draft Registration; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>44</sup>

- Residence: R 7, Box 47

Residence: Jan 1928 (age 48) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>35,36,49,50</sup>

- Residence: Mock Ave [1]

SourceList:

[1] Funeral Home Record, Caroline Haas, ID0385, Doc1893.pdf

Misc.: 21 Jan 1928 (age 48) Death of Mother, Caroline; Delaware County, Indiana, United States<sup>49,50</sup>

- Informant on Death Certificate [1]

- The charges for the funeral were charged to John [2]

SourceList

Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3552.pdf
 Funeral Home Record, Caroline Haas, ID0385, Doc1893.pdf

Occupation: 1929 (age 49-50) Foreman; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>3</sup>

\_\_\_\_\_-

# **Ball Brothers Company**:

# Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

# Coordinates:

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)

- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

# Notes:

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Occupation: 1931 (age 51-52) Foreman [Ball Brothers]; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>14</sup>

Occupation: 1934 (age 54-55) Foreman; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>15,16</sup>

Residence: bef 29 Oct 1936 (age 57) 2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>51,52</sup>

Misc.: bef 29 Oct 1936 (age 57) had obituaries in his billfold at his death<sup>53</sup>

Illness: Oct 1936 (age 56-57) Died at his home of a long illness.; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States<sup>52</sup>

From working in Pot shop at Ball Bros. (Mom Interview, 16 Nov 2001)

Occupation: Oct 1936 (age 56-57) foreman for 30 years; Ball Brothers Co., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana,

United States<sup>38,51</sup>

President of Mutual Aid Society at Ball Brothers Company

# **Ball Brothers Company**:

# Location:

- Near 12th (Memorial) and Macedonia, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana

# Coordinates

- Approximate Coordinates: 40.17700300193528, -85.3684901522694 (Google Maps)
- 40°10'37.21"N, 85°22'6.56"W

# Notes

- Parade Float, 1927 - Doc2482.pdf

Education: able to read, write speak English<sup>22,34,40</sup>

```
- Able to read, write and speak English [1]
```

[1] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf

# Membership:

Moose, Red Men, Haymakers Lodges<sup>38,52</sup>

- Member of: [1] Moose Lodge Red Mens Lodge Haymakers Lodge

[1] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf (O/A)

# Legend:

- \* = Primary Source
- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown

# Military Service: Signature:

Not a veteran<sup>22</sup>

\_44

Occupation:

12 Sept 1918: Draft Registration Card - Acc002590 54,55

1936: Foreman, Ball Brothers - [1]

Sept 1948: Foreman

[1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3679.pdf

#### Parents:

Heinrich Haas and Caroline Whetstone<sup>23,24,31,34,35</sup>

- Father: Henry Haas [1] [2] [3]
- Father Born Germany [2]
- Mother: Caroline Whetstone Haas [1] [3] [4]
  - Mother born Ohio [2]
- Living in household of Henry and Caroline Haas (1900) [2]
- Son of Head of Household [2]
- [1] DB Online, Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003, Doc5015.pdf
- [2] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf
- [3] Birth Record, John Haas, ID0466, Doc5015.pdf
- [4] Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Doc5688.pdf

# Death:

29 Oct 1936 (age 57)

2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United

States 17,23,38,39,52,56,57,58,59

Cause: 6 pm - Papillary Carcinoma of urinary Bladder and pulmonary Tuberculosis

- Death Date: 29 Oct 1936 [1]
- Death Time: 6 pm [1] [3]
- Death Place: 2313 Mock Ave (his home) [3]
- Death Place: Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana [3]
- Death Cause: following a long illness [3]
- Widow of Nora M. Haas (1937) [2]

# From Image:

Standard Certificate of Death/ Indiana State Board of Health Place of Death: Muncie, Center Township, Delaware County

Local No. 802 - State No. 32952

Name: John Haas, Male, White, Married - Spouse: Nora May Haas

Residence: 2313 Mock Avenue Date of Death: 29 Oct 1936, 6 pm

Cause of Death: Papillary Carcinoma of urinary Bladder and pulmonary Tuberculosis

Date of Birth: 1 Oct 1879, Fulton County, Ohio - Age 57y 28d

Occupation: Foreman, Ball Brothers Company

Father: Henry Haas, born Germany

Mother: Caroline Whetstone, born Pennsylvania

Informant: Mrs. Nora May Haas, 2313 Mock Ave., Muncie, Indiana

Burial: 31 Oct 1936 - Elm Ridge Cemetery Funeral Home: Meeks & Sons, Muncie, Indiana

Autopsy: No [1]

# SourceList:

- [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3679.pdf
- [2] 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory, Doc5545.pdf
- [3] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf

31 Oct 1936 Burial:

Elm Ridge Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States<sup>23,38,52</sup>

- Burial Date: 31 Oct 1936 [1]

- Cemetery: Elm Ridge Cemetery [1]

- Plot: Sunrise Oval 1, Lot 91, Space 4A [2]
- Cemetery Location: Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana
- Funeral held at Industry U.B. Church 2 pm [1]
- Official: Rev E. C. Miser [1]
- Funeral Home: Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Indiana [1]
- Cost of Funeral: \$300.00 [1]

[1] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf (O/A)

[2] Find a Grave Memorial, John Haas Sr.

#### **Elm Ridge Cemetery**:

-Address:; 600 West Kilgore Ave., Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana USA

Phone: 765-288-5061

-Coordinates::

- 40.1819000 N, 85.4403000 W

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=cr&GSln=Haas&GSiman=1&GScid=84927&GRid=10833572&CRid=84927&GRid=108357&GRid=1083576&GRid=108357&GRid=108

-RobbHaas Family Page::

http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Cemeteries/ElmRidgeCemetery\_DelawareCounty.htm

-BillionGraves Page::

http://billiongraves.com/pages/cemeteries/Elm-Ridge-Memorial-Park/27867#cemetery\_id=27867&lim=0&num=25&action=browse

-Notes:;

Latitude/Longitude: 40°10'54.84"N, 85°26'25.08"W

# Marriage

Marriage:

Children (Family):

Spouse: Nora Mae Fine (1880-1956)

Children: Corma Lucretia Haas (1902-1941)

Walter Cecil Haas (1904-1992) George Frederick Haas (1907-1978) Charles Wiland Haas (1909-1912) Bessie Ethel Haas (1914-1949) Lois Isabelle Haas (1917-2020)

John Haas (1922-1999)

18 Sep 1901 (age 21)

Delaware County, Indiana, United States<sup>3,18,22,23,32,39,60,61,62,63</sup>

5

- License Date: 18 Sept 1901 [1] [2] [3]
- Marriage Date: 18 Sept 1901 [2]
- Marriage Place: Delaware County, Indiana [2]
- Marriage Place: Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana [3]
- Official: James F. Bailey
- Official: Rev. John F. Bailey [2]
- Married for 7 Years (1910) [4]

# SourceList:

- [1] Marriage Record, Acc001950 (No Image)
- [2] Marriage Record, Acc002353/Doc1597.pdf (Image)
- [3] Marriage Record Acc002651 (No Image)
- [4] 1910 US Census, Acc001899/ Ph9002.jpg

Residence (family): 1909 (age 29-30)

Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>6,21,64</sup>

- Address: 1320 E. 9th St.

2 Dec 1909 (age 30)

Number of children of this mother: 4 - Number of children now living:

4; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>21</sup>



Daughter: Lois Isabelle Haas, 1935. age 18



Haas, 1986 age 64

Census (family): 22 Apr 1910 (age 30) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>32</sup>

Address: 1322 East North Street

Extract:

1] John Haas: Head of household - 30 yr old white male, married for 7 years - He and parents born Ohio - Able to read, write and

speak English - Occupation: Block Maker in Pot Factory - Worker - Not out of work in 1909 - Rented House

2] Nora M. Haas: Wife of head - 29 yr old white female, married for 7 years - had 4 children all living - born Indiana - parents Ohio - Able to read, write, and speak English - Occupation: None

3] Corma L. Haas: Daughter of head - 7 yr old white female, single - Corma and mother born Indiana, father Ohio - Attended school 4] Walter C. Haas: Son of head - 5 yr old white male, single - Walter and mother born Indiana, father Ohio - Did not attend school

5] George F. Haas: son of head - 3 yr old white male, single - George and mother born Indiana, father Ohio -

6] Charles W. Haas: son of head - 4/12 yrs old white male, single - Charles and mother born Indiana, father Ohio - 22 Apr 1910 (age 30) rented house; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>32</sup>

Property (Fam): 22 Apr 1910 (age 30) rented house; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, Uni

Residence (family): 28 Aug 1912 (age 32) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>65</sup>

- Residence: 18th and Macedonia

Residence (family): 1913 (age 33-34) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>7,66</sup>

h w s Macedonia Pike, 4 s 2nd rd s 12th/RFD 7

- Residence: h w s Macedonia Pike, 4 s 2nd rd s 12th [1, page 378]

- Residence: Muncie RFD 7 [1, page 1027]

[1] 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory, Doc5530.pdf

Residence (family): 1915 (age 35-36) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>8</sup>

- Residence: RFD 7, Box 70

Residence (family): 1917 (age 37-38) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>9</sup>

- Residence: RFD 7

Children (Family): 13 Sep 1917 (age 37) Had 6 children, 5 living<sup>67</sup>

Number of children born to this mother including present birth: 6 Number of children, of this mother, now living, including this birth: 5 [1]

[1] "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940", Doc3607.pdf

Residence (family): 12 Sep 1918 (age 38) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>44</sup>

- Residence: R 7, Box 47

Residence (family): 1919 (age 39-40) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>10</sup>

Mock Ave.

- Residence: RFD 6

Census (family): 1920 (age 40-41) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>40</sup>

Extract

1] John Haas: Head of household - 40 yr old white male, married - He and mother born Ohio, Father Russia or Germany - Occupation: Foreman at Ball Brothers - Able to read, write and speak English

2] Nora Haas: wife of head - 39 yr old white female, married - born Indiana, parents born Ohio - Able to read, write and speak

3] Corma Haas: Daughter of head - 17 yr old white female, single - did not attend school during year - born Indiana, parents Ohio - Occupation: Laborer at Ball Brothers - Able to read, write and speak English

4] Walter Haas: Son of head - 15 yr old white male, single - born Indiana, parents Ohio - attended school - Able to read, write and speak English

 $\overline{5}$ ] Fred Haas: Son of head - 12 yr old white male, single - attended school - born Indiana, parents Ohio - Able to read, write and speak English

6] Bessie Haas: Daughter of head - 4 10/12 yr old white female, single - born Indiana, parents Ohio -

7] Lois Haas: Daughter of head - 2 3/12 yr old white female, single - born Indiana, parents Ohio -

8] Caroline Haas: Mother of head - 69 yr old white female, single [widowed] - born Ohio - Parents born Pennsylvania - unable to read or write but can speak English

Residence (family): 1920 (age 40-41) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>68</sup>

- Residence: RFD 6

Residence (family): 1921 (age 41-42) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>11,33</sup>

Mock Ave. near 17th/ RFD 6

Address: h e s Mock ave nr 17th [1, page 361]
Address: Muncie RFD 6 [1, page 1007]
Residence: RFD #6, Muncie [2]

[1] 1921-1922 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5534.pdf [2] Birth Certificate, John Haas, Jr., ID0476, Doc5569.pdf

Residence (family): 1923 (age 43-44) Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>4,12,13</sup>

- w. s. Mock Ave., s. of 16th [1, p 301] - [2, p 366] -

- R. F. D. 6 [1, p 1147] - [2, p 1028] -

#### SourceList:

[1] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001.pdf

[2] 1923-1924 Muncie City Directory, Doc5535.pdf

Census (family): 18 Apr 1930 (age 50) 2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>22</sup>

Extract:

1] John Haas: Head of household - Owned Home value \$3000 - 50 yr old white male, married for 21 years - Did not attend school during year - Able to read, write and speak English - born Ohio, Father born Germany, Mother born Pennsylvania - Code A: 59 - Code B [Country]: 13 - Code C [Nativity]: 1 - Occupation: Foreman, Glass Factory [Probably Ball Brothers] - Code D: 7403 - Worker - Not a veteran

2] Nora M. Haas: Wife of Head - 49 yr old white female, married for 21 years - did not attend school during year - able to read, write and speak English - born Indiana - parents born Ohio - Occupation: None

3] George F. Haas: Son of Head - 22 yr old white male, single - Did not attend school during year - Able to read, write and speak English - He and mother born Indiana, Father born Ohio - Occupation: Core Worker, Foundry - Code D: 7729, Worker - Not a Veteran 4] Bessie E. Haas: Daughter of Head - 15 yr old white female, single - Attended School - Able to read, Write and speak English - She and mother born Indiana, Father born Ohio - Occupation: None

5] Lois I. Haas: Daughter of Head - 12 yr old white female, single - Attended School - Able to read, Write and speak English - She and mother born Indiana, Father born Ohio - Occupation: None

6] John J. Haas: Son of Head - 7 yr old white male, single, Attended School - Able to read, Write and speak English - he and mother born Indiana, Father born Ohio - Occupation: None

7] Corma Johnson: Daughter of Head - 27 yr old white female, divorced - did not attend school - able to read, write and speak English - She and mother born Indiana, Father born Ohio - Occupation: Capper, Glass Factory - Code D: 7702, Worker

8] Ronald E. Johnson: Grandson of head - 8 yr old white male, Single - Attended School - He and mother born Indiana, Father born Kentucky -

9] Dorothy L. Johnson: Granddaughter of head - 5 yr old white female, single - did not attend School - She and both parents born Indiana -

Family: Code A: 60 - everyone except for John (Head)

Property (Fam): 18 Apr 1930 (age 50) Owned house, Value \$3000; 2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware,

Indiana, United States<sup>22</sup>

Residence (family): 1931 (age 51-52) 2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States<sup>14</sup>

- Address: 2313 S. Mock Av [1, p 284]

- Address: RFD 6 [1, p 1039]

[1] 1931 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5069.pdf

Residence (family): 1934 (age 54-55) 2313 S. Mock Ave., Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States 15,16,23,69,70,71 Children (Family): -4

- Page 1147: (Walter 22, Fred 20, Bessie 12, Lois 9) [1]

[1] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001.pdf

# **Individual Note 1**

- Name: John Haas [1] [2] [3] [4] [5] [6] [7] [9] [10] [11] [12] [13] [14] [15] [16] [17] [18, p 366] - [19] [20] [21] [22] [23] [24] [25] [26] [27] [28

- Name: John Haas, Sr. [8]

Gender: Male [1] [6] [24]Race: White [6] [9] [23] [24]

#### SourceList:

- [1] DB Online, Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003, Doc5015.pdf
- [2] 1931 Muncie, Indiana City Directory, Doc5069.pdf, PDF Page 3
- [3] Indiana Death Certificate, Corma Haas, ID0472, Doc5070.pdf
- [4] 1929 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5304.pdf
- [5] 1927 Muncie City Directory, Haas Family, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf
- [6] 1880 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc3781.pdf
- [7] Death Certificate, Charles Weiland Haas, ID1199, Doc5488.pdf
- [8] Find a Grave Memorial, John Haas, Sr.
- [9] Birth Certificate, Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, Doc5489.pdf
- [10] 1911 Muncie City Directory, Doc5526.pdf
- [11] 1909 Muncie City Directory, Record Page 370, PDF Page 5, Img 158/563, Doc5527.pdf
- [12] 1907 Emerson's Muncie City Directory, Record Page 389, PDF Page 5, IMG 168/581, Doc5528.pdf
- [13] 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory, Doc5530.pdf, page 378
- [14] 1915 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5531.pdf
- [15] 1917-1918 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5532.pdf, page 1017
- [16] 1919-1920 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5533.pdf
- [17] 1921-1922 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5534.pdf
- [18] 1923-1924 Muncie City Directory, Doc5535.pdf
- [19] 1925-1926 Emerson Muncie City Directory, Doc5538.pdf, page 292
- [20] 1934-1935 Emerson Muncie Directory, Doc5543.pdf, p 269
- [21] 1936-1937 Emerson Muncie Directory, Doc5544.pdf, p 179
- [22] 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory, Doc5545.pdf
- [23] Birth Certificate, John Haas, Jr., ID0476, Doc5569.pdf
- [24] 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household, Doc5681.pdf
- [25] Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385, Doc5688.pdf
- [26] Obituary, Newspaper Unknown, Caroline Whetstone Haas, Doc5689.pdf
- [27] Obituary, Lois Haas Love, ID0475, (StarPress, 3-7 June 2020), Doc5742.pdf (A)
- [28] Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record), Doc1892.pdf (O/A)

# **Individual Note 2**

# Web Tags:

- 1. Find a Grave Memorial: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/68571013/john-haas
- 2. FamilySearch Profile: https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/LZT3-Q26
- 3. Web Tag: Heinrich Haas Family Page/ Children: <a href="http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Haas/Heinrich%20&%20Caroline%20Haas">http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Haas/Heinrich%20&%20Caroline%20Haas</a> %20Family.htm#Children
- 4. Web Tag: MRM Page: URL: <a href="http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php">http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</a>

# **Sources**

- 1. Information obtained from (Marjorie and/or Wilma), ID0381/ID0379, Source unknown.
- 2. Family History Sheet. "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Doc0537.pdf.

- 3. 1929-1930 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1929-1930. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1929. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Jan 2020, Doc5304.pdf.
- 4. 1927-1928 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1927-1928. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Jan 2020, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf.
- 5. 1911 Muncie, Indiana City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images) www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019. Doc5526.pdf, PDF page 6, Img169/600.
- 6. Emerson's Muncie City Directory, 1909. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory/ 1909-1910, Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana, Central Printing Company, 1909. www.ancesry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5527.pdf, PDF page 5, Record Page 370, Img 158/563.
- 7. 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1913-1914. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1913. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5530.pdf, page 378 and 1027.
- 8. 1915-1916 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1915-1916, Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1915. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5531.pdf.
- 9. 1917-1918 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1917-1918. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1917. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5532.pdf.
- 10. 1919-1920 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1919-1920. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1919. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5533.pdf.
- 11. 1921-1922 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1921-1922. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1921. www.ancestry.com, accessed 31 Dec 2019, Doc5534.pdf.
- 12. 1923-1924 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1923-1924. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1923. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5535.pdf.
- 13. 1925-1926 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1925-1926. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5538.pdf.
- 14. 1931-1932 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1931-1932. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1931. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Jan 2020, Doc5069.pdf.
- 15. 1934-1935 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1934-1935. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1934. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5543.pdf.
- 16. 1936-1937 Emerson's Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory and Delaware County Gazetteer for 1936-1937.
- 17. 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: The Baldwin and Commercial Muncie Indiana Con Survey Directory Vol. 1, 1937. Baldwin Con Survey Company, Springfield, Illinois and Commercial Printing Co., Muncie, Indiana, 1937 by Robert Morton Baldwin. www.ancestry.com, accessed 7 Jan 2020. Doc5545.pdf.
- 18. Marriage Record, John Haas and Nora Fine. Index to Marriage Records, Delaware County, Indiana 1827-1920, Vol. 2 G-M. Compiled by Indiana Works Progress Administration, 1940, np. Original Data: Book C-14, Page 53, Acc001950.
- 19. Death Certificate, Corma Lucretia Strong, ID0472. Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011 [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana Archives and Records Administration; Indianapolis, IN, USA; Death Certificates; Year: 1941; Roll: 05. www.ancestry.com, accessed 25 Jan 2019. Doc5070.pdf.
- 20. Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, 28 Aug 1912, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Dec 2019. Doc5488.pdf.
- 21. Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, 2 Dec 1909, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Dec 2019, Doc5489.pdf.
- 22. 1930 U.S. Census, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Ward 7, SD 5, ED 18-21, Sheet 26B, Line 62, 2313 S Mock Ave, Dwelling 576, Family 626, John Haas, ID0466 Household. Original Data: T626, Roll 583, FHL microfilm: 2340318.

- www.ancestry.com, accessed 31 Mar 2012. Acc002127/ Ph9429.jpg.
- 23. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 4 Aug 2016. John Haas, ID0466, 29 Oct 1936, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3679.pdf.
- 24. Tiffin Township, Defiance County, Ohio. SD-1, ED 242, Page 17 (Penned) 252 (Stamped), Enumeration Date 8 June 1880. Dwelling 165, Family 165, Line 6, Henry Haas Household. Original Data: NARA, T9\_1012. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 28 Oct 2019. Doc3781.pdf.
- 25. 1907-1908 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1907-1908. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1907. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5528.pdf, PDF page 5, Record page 389, Img 168/581.
- 26. 1880 US Census, Tiffin Township, Defiance County, Ohio. SD-1, ED 242, Page 17 (Penned) 252 (Stamped). Dwelling 165, Family 165, Line 6, Henry Haas Household. Original Data: NARA, T9\_1012. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 25 Nov 2006. Acc000706/ Doc3781.pdf.
- 27. Harter, Fayne E. Birth records of Defiance County, OH, 1 July 1867 19 December 1908. Defiance County, Ohio: Defiance County Chapter OGS, 2001, Bk3568...
- 28. 1900 US Census, Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6, Dwelling 127, Family 125, Line 27, 814 Harrison St, Ward 2, Henry Haas Household. Original Data: NARA, T623, roll 1263. www.ancestry.com. Acc000705/ Ph7753.jpg.
- 29. Find a Grave Memorial, Haas, John, Sr., ID0466 Elm Ridge Cemetery Memorial 68571013 https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/68571013/john-haas.
- 30. Birth Record, "Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003", database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:X68Z-8B3: 19 Nov 2021), John Haas, ID0466, 1879, Acc002250/Doc3782.pdf.
- 31. Database On-line, "Ohio, County Births, 1841-2003," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VR9Y-P6T: 16 April 2020), Caroline Whetstone in entry for John Haas, 26 Oct 1879; citing Birth, Tiffin Township, Defiance, Ohio, United States, multiple county courthouses, Ohio; FHL microfilm 1,977,636. Doc5015.pdf.
- 32. 1910 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 8, ED 40, Sheet 11A, Line 35, 1322 East North Street, Dwelling 177, Family 180, John Haa, ID0466 households. Original Data: NARA, T624\_346, Image 508. FHL Number 1374359. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Aug 2011. Acc001899/Ph9002.jpg.
- 33. John Haas, Jr., ID00476, 28 Dec 1922, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line, w/ Images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 Jan 2020. Doc5569.pdf.
- 34. 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6A, Stamped 53, 814 Harrison St., Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio, Line 27, Dwelling 107, Family 126. NARA Data: Roll T623, FHL microfilm: 1241263. Enumeration Date: 5 June 1900. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 April 2020. Doc5681.pdf.
- 35. "MRS. CAROLINE HAAS DIE" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 22 Jan 1928, page 6, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/251364274/, accessed 17 April 2020, Doc5688.pdf.
- 36. Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385. Newspaper unknown, Jan 1928. Newspaper and Laminated versions. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers, 2010. Doc5689.pdf.
- 37. Obituary, "Lois Isabel (Haas) Love 1917-2020", StarPress (Muncie, Indiana), Online, 3-7 June 2020, Doc5742.pdf.
- 38. Funeral Home Record and Obituary, John Haas, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Book 123, 7 Aug 1936 to 30 Nov 1936, John Haas, ID0466. Database, Muncie Public Library, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. accessed 24 July 2021. Doc1892.pdf.
- 39. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Pg 17.
- 40. 1920 US Census, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. SD 8, ED 43, Ward 8, Sheet 10A, Line 18, Dwelling & Family 173, John Haas, ID0466 household. Original Data: NARA T625\_427, Image 180. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Aug 2010. Acc001900/Ph9003.jpg.
- 41. Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf, page 3, 4.
- 42. Database On-line, Birth Record, John Haas, ID0466, 28 Oct 1879, Fulton County, Ohio. Original Data: "Ohio Births and Christenings Index, 1821-1962." Index. FamilySearch, Salt Lake City, Utah, 2009, 2011. Index entries derived from digital copies of original and compiled Records. www. Ancestry.com. Ohio, U.S., Births and Christenings Index, 1774-1973 [database on-line, accessed 9 May 2023].
- 43. Ibid. "Ohio Births and Christenings, 1821-1962", database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:X6VK-Z8F: 19 January 2020), Caroline Whetstone in entry for John Haas, 1879.
- 44. Military Record, U.S. World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 12 Sept 1918, John Haas, ID0466. Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Original Data: NARA M1509\_1493140. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 March 2013. Acc002590/Doc1510.pdf.
- 45. Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert &

- Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf, Note 1: Pg 17.
- 46. 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1913-1914. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1913. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5530.pdf, page 378.
- 47. City Directory, Muncie, Indiana, 1913, page 378, Haas Family. Database Online: "US City Directories, 1821-1989. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Aug 2015.
- 48. Newspaper Article, August and John Haas, Ball Brothers Awards. The Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 18 May 1930, page 2, Col. 4, col. 5. www.Newspapers.com, accessed 30 Jan 2017. Doc3991.pdf.
- Caroline Haas, ID0385, 21 Jan 1928, Liberty Township, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line w/images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011.
   Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana, Death Certificates; Year: 1928; Roll: 01. www.ancestry.com, accessed 19 April 2020. Doc3552.pdf.
- 50. Funeral Home Record, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Book 87, 27 Nov 1927 to 9 Feb 1928, Caroline Haas, ID0385. Database, Muncie Public Library, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, accessed 1 Oct 2013. Doc1893.pdf.
- 51. City Directory, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, 1931, page 284. Haas Family. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Feb 2015.
- 52. Find a Grave Memorial, Haas, John, Sr., ID0466. Find a Grave, database and images (https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/68571013/john-haas: accessed 11 May 2023), memorial page for John Haas Sr. (26 Oct 1879–29 Oct 1936), Find a Grave Memorial ID 68571013, citing Elm Ridge Memorial Park, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, USA; Maintained by RobbHaas (contributor 47499592).
- 53. Obituary, Henry Haas, ID0384. Handwritten, DOD 17 Dec 1904. Hannah Haas, ID0467, DOD 13 Dec 1904, Obits found in John Haas' Billfold upon his death. Acc000819/ Doc1553.pdf.
- 54. Database On-line, Database Online: "Indiana, Marriages, 1811-1959," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XXY9-FVY: accessed 09 Feb 2014), John Haas and Ethel Anne Christman, 1948. Delaware County, Indiana, page 223, Serial No. 150343, 24 Sept 1948. Acc002356.
- 55. Ibid. Database Online: "Indiana, Marriages, 1811-1959," index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XXNZ-DLY: accessed 23 Sep 2012), Nora Fine in entry for Fred Strong and Corma Johnson, 08 Aug 1936. Original Data: Henry County, Indiana, Application for Marriage License and Return, Page 227. Acc002354.
- 56. Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf, pg 12.
- 57. Obituary, John Haas, Sr Part of Find a Grave Memorial when it was transferred to me. Original Source Unknown Probably Muncie Star, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana.
- 58. Ibid. John Haas. The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), 30 Oct 1936, page 11, Col. 3. www.newspapers.com, accessed 30 Jan 2017. Doc3992.pdf.
- 59. 1950 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.,) City Directory, 1950. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1950. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5556.pdf, page 160.
- 60. Family Group Sheet, "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Acc000640. Ph8185-001 to 003.jpg.
- 61. Ibid. "Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas" by Wilma Haas Lucas ID0379, 10 Aug 2003. Acc000291.
- 62. Database On-line, "Indiana, Marriages, 1811-1959," index and images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XX56-RJ6: accessed 23 Feb 2014), John Haas and Nora Fine, 1901. Delaware County, Indiana, page 53 Acc002353/Doc1597.pdf.
- 63. Ibid. "Indiana, Marriages, 1780-1992," index, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/pal:/MM9.1.1/XFQ6-CVH: accessed 05 May 2013), John Haas and Nora Fine, 18 Sep 1901. Acc002651.
- 64. 1911 Muncie, Indiana City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images) www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019. Doc5526.pdf, PDF Page 6, Record Page 396.
- 65. Death Record, Funeral Home Record, Charles W. Haas, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Database, Muncie Public Library, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. http://tinyurl.com/m5rrc8j, accessed 2 Oct 2013. Acc002973/Doc1901.pdf.
- 66. City Directory, 1913, Muncie, Indiana, page 1027. Haas Family. U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989 [database on-line]. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Aug 2015.
- 67. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 9 July 2016. Lois Isabelle Haas, 13 Sept 1917, Delaware County, Indiana. Doc3607.pdf.
- 68. Book, Emerson, Charles. Emerson's Delaware County Rural Route Directory 1919-1920. Muncie, Indiana: Emerson Directory Company, 1920, p 1055.
- 69. 1948 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1948. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1949. www.ancestry.com, accessed

- 12 Jan 2020. Doc5555.pdf, page 183.
- 70. 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf, page 152.
- 71. 1941 Polk's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1941. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1941. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5549.pdf, page 164, 165.

# **Bibliography**

- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900—2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "MRS. CAROLINE HAAS DIE" Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 22 Jan 1928, page 6, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/251364274/, accessed 17 April 2020, Doc5688.pdf.
- 1880 US Census.
- 1900 US Census, Henry Haas, ID0384 Household. SD 4, ED 5, Sheet 6A, Stamped 53, 814 Harrison St., Defiance, Defiance County, Ohio, Line 27, Dwelling 107, Family 126. NARA Data: Roll T623, FHL microfilm: 1241263. Enumeration Date: 5 June 1900. www.ancestry.com, accessed 10 April 2020. Doc5681.pdf.
- 1900 US Census.
- 1907-1908 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1907-1908. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1907. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5528.pdf.
- 1910 US Census.
- 1911 Muncie, Indiana City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images) www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019. Doc5526.pdf.
- 1913-1914 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1913-1914. Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana: Central Printing company, 1913. www.ancestry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5530.pdf.
- 1915-1916 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1915-1916, Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1915. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5531.pdf.
- 1917-1918 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1917-1918. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1917. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5532.pdf.
- 1919-1920 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1919-1920. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1919. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Dec 2019, Doc5533.pdf.
- 1920 US Census.
- 1921-1922 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1921-1922. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1921. www.ancestry.com, accessed 31 Dec 2019, Doc5534.pdf.
- 1923-1924 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1923-1924. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1923. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5535.pdf.
- 1925-1926 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1925-1926. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5538.pdf.
- 1927-1928 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1927-1928. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1925. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 Jan 2020, Doc5309-001, 002.pdf.
- 1929-1930 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1929-1930. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1929. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Jan 2020, Doc5304.pdf.
- 1930 U.S. Census.
- 1931-1932 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1931-1932. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1931. www.ancestry.com, accessed 5 Jan 2020, Doc5069.pdf.
- 1934-1935 Emerson's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory, 1934-1935. Emerson Directory Company, Cincinnati, Ohio, The Williams Directory Company, 1934. www.ancestry.com, accessed 2 Jan 2020, Doc5543.pdf.
- 1936-1937 Emerson's Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online w/ Images), Original Data: Emerson's

- Muncie Directory and Delaware County Gazetteer for 1936-1937.
- 1937 Baldwin Muncie Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: The Baldwin and Commercial Muncie Indiana Con Survey Directory Vol. 1, 1937. Baldwin Con Survey Company, Springfield, Illinois and Commercial Printing Co., Muncie, Indiana, 1937 by Robert Morton Baldwin. www.ancestry.com, accessed 7 Jan 2020. Doc5545.pdf.
- 1941 Polk's Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1941. R. L. Polk & Co., Detroit, Mich., 1941. www.ancestry.com, accessed 9 Jan 2020. Doc5549.pdf.
- 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 1948 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1948. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1949. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Jan 2020. Doc5555.pdf.
- 1950 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.,) City Directory, 1950. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1950. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5556.pdf.

Birth Record.

Book.

- Caroline Haas, ID0385, 21 Jan 1928, Liberty Township, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line w/images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana, Death Certificates; Year: 1928; Roll: 01. www.ancestry.com, accessed 19 April 2020. Doc3552.pdf.
- Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, 2 Dec 1909, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Dec 2019, Doc5489.pdf.
- Charles Wiland Haas, ID1199, 28 Aug 1912, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Dec 2019. Doc5488.pdf.

City Directory.

Database On-line.

Death Certificate, Corma Lucretia Strong, ID0472. Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011 [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana Archives and Records Administration; Indianapolis, IN, USA; Death Certificates; Year: 1941; Roll: 05. www.ancestry.com, accessed 25 Jan 2019. Doc5070.pdf.

Death Record, Indiana, Haas, John, ID0466 (Meeks Mortuary Record, Obituary), Doc1892.pdf.

Death Record

Descendants of Johan Leonard Haas, ID0379 (Jonesboro, Indiana: Wilma Haas Lucas, Aug 2003) Doc0536.pdf.

Emerson's Muncie City Directory, 1909. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" (Database Online), Original Data: Emerson's Muncie Directory/ 1909-1910, Charles Emerson, Muncie, Indiana, Central Printing Company, 1909. www.ancesry.com, accessed 29 Dec 2019, Doc5527.pdf.

Family Group Sheet.

Family History Sheet. "Descendants of Wilhelm Fischer". Created by Wilma Haas Lucas, ID0379, Nov 2006. Doc0537.pdf. Find a Grave Memorial.

Funeral Home Record, Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, Book 87, 27 Nov 1927 to 9 Feb 1928, Caroline Haas, ID0385. Database, Muncie Public Library, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana, accessed 1 Oct 2013. Doc1893.pdf.

Harter, Fayne E. Birth records of Defiance County, OH, 1 July 1867 - 19 December 1908. Defiance County, Ohio: Defiance County Chapter OGS, 2001, Bk3568...

Information obtained from (Marjorie and/or Wilma), ID0381/ID0379, Source unknown.

John Haas, Jr., ID00476, 28 Dec 1922, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database online, w/ Images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed 20 Jan 2020. Doc5569.pdf.

Lucas, Wilma, The Haas Family, 1992. (Jonesboro, Indiana: Author, 1992; Bk3397/Doc3186.pdf.

Marjorie Van Couwenberghe [ID0381] and Wilma Lucas [ID0379], The Haas Family: Including Fischer, Hain, Heckert & Whetstone families c1630 to 1983 (December 1983). Bk3396, Doc3185.pdf.

Marriage Record.

Military Record.

Newspaper Article.

Obituary, "Lois Isabel (Haas) Love 1917-2020", StarPress (Muncie, Indiana), Online, 3-7 June 2020, Doc5742.pdf.

Obituary, Caroline Whetstone Haas, ID0385. Newspaper unknown, Jan 1928. Newspaper and Laminated versions. Wilma Haas Lucas Papers, 2010. Doc5689.pdf.

Obituary.

Tiffin Township, Defiance County, Ohio. SD-1, ED 242, Page 17 (Penned) 252 (Stamped), Enumeration Date 8 June 1880. Dwelling 165, Family 165, Line 6, Henry Haas Household. Original Data: NARA, T9\_1012. www.ancestry.com, Accessed 28 Oct 2019. Doc3781.pdf.